

P.O. Box 354 • Afton, MN 55001 651-436-5788 • 651-439-4847 • Fax: 651-769-0584

Re:

Senate File # 843, Exempting septic tank trucks from vehicle weight limitations

To:

Senate Chair, Scott Dibble, and the Transportation Committee

Our company is in support of Senate File 843, exempting septic tank pump trucks from springtime vehicle weight limitations. The reason we need this to pass is so we can service homeowners and business owners throughout the State of Minnesota in a timely manner, and so as not to cause them financial hardship through extra fees imposed by cities and counties for overweight permits.

The State of Minnesota is the ONLY state that does not exempt its septic tank pump trucks from vehicle weight limitations.

Thank you for considering this bill for inclusion in the Omnibus bill this legislative season.

Sincerely,

Clarissa St. Claire

luisen St. Club

President